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Dear Mawnan Families,  

 

We have now reached the end of another fantastic academic year at 

Mawnan School, and what a year it has been! 

Covid continued to challenge us this year but we have managed to keep 

the school fully open every day and the children, whether at home or at 

school, have received their educational entitlement and have made 

exceptional progress with their learning.   

Thank you all for being such an engaged and supportive group of parents 

and carers. Sharing your children’s educational journey with you is a true 

pleasure and your continued support is valued and appreciated. Thank you!  

I continue to feel extremely blessed to be leading such an incredible school. 

Team Mawnan has continued to strengthen this year and I could not wish for 

a more committed and talented staff team. I am proud to say that the 

quality of education, expeditions and experiences that the children have in 

our school is exceptional. Thank you Team Mawnan!  

Many of our highlights this year have been our PTA events; it is so fantastic 

that we are able to share community events again. We would like to say 

thank you to our dedicated group of PTA members for all of their fundraising 

efforts and for gifting the school with so many amazing additions.  

We are saying farewell to some longstanding members of the PTA because 

their children are moving onto secondary school and we’d love some new 

members.  

A huge Thank you to Jodie Charlton, Anna Druce, Mike Fosker, Ruth Grimmer 

and Sally Lloyd for your hard work and longstanding commitment to the PTA!  

Using our God-given gifts to let our light shine  

Friday 22nd July 2022 



 
 

I would also like to thank our governing board for their continued support 

throughout this year. Congratulations to Rachel for completing her first 

successful year as Chair of Governors!    

Finally, I want to say THANK YOU to the children of Mawnan School. 

The children have been utterly amazing throughout this year and their desire 

to learn, impeccable behaviour and joy for life has continued to flourish. I am 

always so impressed with their ambition to achieve, their perseverance, 

kindness and humour. Your children are brilliant!   

I would like to wish you all a wonderful summer holiday and thank you all 

sincerely for being such fantastic people to work with. I hope you all find 

some time to relax and enjoy some quality family time over the summer. See 

you all on Tuesday 6th September for the start of another brilliant school year.  

 Have a great summer 

 

Miss Pridmore  
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Please put these dates in your diaries: 

 

September 2022 

 

5th: Inset Day 

6th: Return to School 

 

October 2022 

21st: Inset Day 

24th: Half Term 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

This week, two of our classes reached our 

attendance target of 98% this week.  

Oppie –  96.33%         0 - late 

Topper –  96.67%   0 - late 

Pico –   96.55%   1 - late 

Fusion –  99.31%   0 – late 

Dart –   100%   0 - late 

Well done Dart Class for having the highest 

attendance this week.  

 

 

 

Parish of Mawnan 

Services for Easter and April: 

St Michael - Carwinion Road - TR11 

5JG 



 
 

Year 6  

Our wonderful Year 6 cohort have had a fantastic final week at school and 

have continued to let their lights shine brightly!  

Thank you Willow, Harry C, Saffy, Ava, Neve, Max, Jago, Ruby, Keira, Sam, 

Eliza, William, April, Tilly, Harry PM, Harry PT, Martha, Kai, Poppy, Billy-Bob and 

Trystan for being such an exceptional year group, for always being truly 

amazing and for the outstanding contribution that you’ve made to our 

school.  

We are so proud of what you have achieved during your time at Mawnan 

and we all wish you the very best in the next exciting chapter of life! 

 

 

 

 



 
 

Staffing Structure and Transition  

Here is our staffing structure for the next academic year and we are now 

able to confirm which teaching assistants will be supporting each class. We 

are pleased to share that Jasmine Moon will be joining Dart Class to cover 

Chloe Moon’s maternity leave!  

 

Class Class Teacher Support Staff 

Oppie 

EYFS and 

Year 1 

Louise Wylie (Monday-

Wednesday) and 

Alexandra Watson 

(Thursday and Friday) 

Wendy Timmins 

 

Helen Bate 

Topper 

Year 1 and 

Year 2 

  

Ellen Churcher Miranda Tricker 

 

Claire Atkins 

Pico 

Year 3 and 

Year 4 

  

Polly Blight Jane Hughes 

 

Helen Bate 

Fusion 

Year 4 and 

Year 5 

 

  

Ross Barnes (Monday- 

Thursday am) & Victoria 

Davies(Thursday pm and 

Friday) 

Amanda Shepherd 

 

Sarah Joule 

 

Hannah Martin 

 

 

Dart 

Year 6  

Catherine Prosser Chloe Moon 

 

Jasmine Moon 

 

Angela Alexander 

 

 

Home-School Communication (during the holidays)  

Our staff team definitely deserve a break so I am requesting that dojo 

messaging and emails stop over the holidays. If you need to contact the 

school over the holidays please contact Miss Pridmore at 

head@mawnanschool.com and mark the title as urgent.  

 

mailto:head@mawnanschool.com


 
 

Safeguarding during the holidays 

If you are worried about the safety of a child please contact the MARU on 

0300 1231 116 (For urgent referrals after 17:15 or at the weekend call the Out 

of Hours Service on 01208 251 300).  

 

 



 
 

The School Day  

The school gate will be open at 8:40am and a member of staff will be on the 

gate to welcome you and your child. The children will go straight into their 

classrooms through their external door as they currently do. The gates will be 

closed at 8:45am and registration will take place at this time.  

The school day will finish at 3.15pm and the gates will be opened just before 

this time by a member of staff. Children in Reception, Year 1 and Year 2 must 

be collected by parents/carers from outside of the classroom. Older pupils in 

Years 3-6 should be collected from the entrance/ staff car park by their 

parents. A member of staff will be on the gate to ensure that we have safe 

exit. Please always let us know if a different adult is collecting your child or if 

your child has permission to walk home independently.  

Our operational hours ensure that all children are receiving the statutory 32.5 

hours of schooling a week.  

 

School Dinners  

Please put a note in your calendars to remind you to book your children’s 

meals on parent pay before we return to school on Tuesday 6th September.  

 

 

Makaton sign of the week  

The sign and symbol of the week is ‘Holiday' 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 

School Uniform 

Thank you for supporting our Mawnan uniform and for sending your children 

into school looking so smart every day. Logoed uniform can be purchased 

from Castle Sports either in town or online here - 

https://www.castlesports.co.uk/mawnan-school 

All orders need to be placed by Saturday 6th August to ensure you receive 

your uniform in time for the School Year starting.  

Mawnan School Uniform  

Grey knee-length pinafore, skirt, trousers or shorts  

Pale blue polo shirt 

Navy blue sweatshirt or cardigan with school logo (from Castle Sports) 

Grey or white socks or navy or grey tights 

Black School shoes (no high boots or open toed sandals) 

Navy blue and white gingham dress for summer wear 

PE Uniform - to be worn on PE days  

Top: White P.E. shirt with school logo (from Castle Sports) with Mawnan 

zipped sports top (from Castle Sports) 

Bottom: Navy blue shorts (from Castle Sports), Navy blue Skort (from 

Castle Sports) or Mawnan tracksuit trousers (from Castle Sports) 

Footwear: Black, blue or white trainers  

We will continue to ask the children to come into school wearing their 

Mawnan PE uniform on their PE days.  

Our PE days for next year are as follows:  

Oppie - Friday  

Topper - Tuesday and Thursday  

Pico - Wednesday and Friday 

Fusion - Wednesday and Friday 

Dart - Monday and Wednesday 

https://www.castlesports.co.uk/mawnan-school


 
 

Term Dates  

 

Our INSET Days for 2022/2023 will be as follows: 

1. Monday 5th September 2022 

2. Friday 21st October 2022 

3. Monday 31st October 2022 

4. Monday 24th July 2023 

5. Tuesday 25th July 2023 

 

Attendance  

‘Every day counts’ and we aim for 98%- 100% attendance because children 

who attend school regularly benefit the most from their education. We ask 

parents to bring their children to school every day unless they are too unwell 

to attend.   

We do understand there are times when children will need to be absent from 

school for a number of reasons. As a result, we will only consider authorising 

absences in the following instances: 

 

 



 
 

• For sickness or ill health 

• For medical consultant appointments which fall during school hours 

• For religious or cultural observances 

• For a family emergency 

If your child is absent, please phone or email the school by 9:00am on the first 

day of absence and provide us with the reason for their absence. The school 

is obliged to keep a record of absences and these are recorded on your 

child’s report. Unauthorised absence and persistent lateness must be 

reported to the Local Authority’s Attendance and Welfare Officer for further 

support and action.  

There have been amendments to the Education Regulations (Pupil Registration 2006) act. 

These amendments remove reference to family holiday and extended leave as well as 

the statutory threshold of ten school days.  The amendments make clear that head 

teachers may not grant any leave of absence during term time unless there are 

exceptional circumstances. 

Whilst we understand that some absences may include times when your child is ill or 

attending appointments, (preferably out of school time) it is important that we all work 

together to try to ensure that your child has the best possible chance of success whilst at 

school. 

If you decide to still take your child out of school, without permission, you will be 

committing an offence under the Education Act 1996.  We may refer the matter to 

Cornwall Council who may decide to take legal action against you.  A penalty notice 

can be issued under Section 444A and 444B of the Education Act 1996.  This carries a fine 

per child, per parent, of £60 if paid within 21 days or £120 if paid after this but within 28 

days.  Failure to pay the penalty notice may result in Court action. Persistent absences not 

authorised by the school may result in a prosecution in the Magistrates Court, leading to 

fines up to £2,500 and / or custodial sentences. The Council may also apply for the costs 

incurred in taking the matter to court. 

 

This consultation closes on July 29th 2022. We’re awaiting the final code for 

September 2022. 

Family holidays during term time will not normally be authorised. No flights or 

travel arrangements should be booked until the absence has been 

discussed with the Headteacher. Under current legislation parent/carers 

taking their child on an unauthorised holiday in term time could be subject to 

a fixed penalty fine. This is something we would like to avoid happening.  

 



 
 

Reading Challenge  

We are so grateful to you all for the effort and time that you continually put 

into supporting your child with reading at home.  

 

The children are making excellent progress with their reading because of 

their engagement with the reading scheme in EYFS and Key Stage 1 and 

their engagement with the class texts in Key Stage 2. The summer holidays 

are a wonderful opportunity for the children to continue their reading journey 

and read a range of texts by taking part in the summer reading challenge. 

We’d love it if everyone could 

have a go!  

 

 

 

 

 

Here is the information from the 

library service:  

 

‘The Summer Reading Challenge starts this weekend on Saturday 9th July – and 

we can’t wait! If you know a young person then this is for them! The Summer 

Reading Challenge, presented by The Reading Agency and funded by Arts 

Council England, encourages children aged 4 to 11 to set themselves a reading 

challenge to help prevent the summer reading ‘dip’. 

Get ready to become a Gadgeteer with the Summer Reading Challenge 2022! To 

join the Gadgeteers, you need to read library books over the summer and collect 

stickers to complete your special Gadgeteers poster. It’s fun and FREE to take 

part. This year, The Reading Agency is partnering with Science Museum Group 

for Gadgeteers, a science and innovation themed challenge that will spark 

children’s curiosity about the world around them. Find out more about 

Gadgeteers here: 

Now, at the end of year 6, I absolutely love reading 

and usually find myself gripped to a thrilling book and 

fluently reading page by page. Mawnan has taught me 

the importance of reading and offered much more 

than just becoming more confident and extremely 

enjoying a good book. The class texts read each half 

term helped structure and reinforce knowledge in the 

curriculum, which helped many aspects in other 

lessons and helping me become a better reader. I 

have become confident in retrieving answers 

efficiently and pronouncing words to their fullest. 

Year 6 child  



 
 

https://www.cornwall.gov.uk/libraries-museums-and-archives/libraries/childrens-

library/ 

https://readingagency.org.uk/news/media/the-reading-agency-partners-with-

science-museum-group-for-innovation-themed-summer-reading-challenge.html 

Each year the challenge, delivered with the support of public libraries, motivates 

over 700,000 children to keep reading to build their skills and confidence. All of 

the libraries in Cornwall take part in the challenge and are waiting to welcome 

you and your young people and help with signing up. Pop down to your local 

library over the summer and join in the fun – for more information on themed 

activities and events across our Libraries follow us on social media: 

https://www.facebook.com/CornwallLibraries 

https://www.instagram.com/cornwalllibraries/ 

 

 

https://www.cornwall.gov.uk/libraries-museums-and-archives/libraries/childrens-library/
https://www.cornwall.gov.uk/libraries-museums-and-archives/libraries/childrens-library/
https://readingagency.org.uk/news/media/the-reading-agency-partners-with-science-museum-group-for-innovation-themed-summer-reading-challenge.html
https://readingagency.org.uk/news/media/the-reading-agency-partners-with-science-museum-group-for-innovation-themed-summer-reading-challenge.html
https://www.facebook.com/CornwallLibraries
https://www.instagram.com/cornwalllibraries/


 
 

 

 

 



 
 

 



 
 



 
 

Internet Safety 

 

 

 



 
 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 

 

 

There is a huge range of activities for children aged 3-16, and our popular SuperCamps are FREE for all 

children eligible for free school meals. These pupils can obtain their code 

via www.cornwall.gov.uk/time2move  which they can then use on our website 

- www.myedventure.co.uk. Parents can also pay using childcare voucher schemes if they contact us 

directly. 

 

 

 

http://www.cornwall.gov.uk/time2move
http://www.myedventure.co.uk/


 
 

 

 

 

 



 
 

 

 



 
 

 

 

 


